Payette River Basin, State of Idaho Water District No. 65

Chairman: Ron Mio

Vice Chairman: Darlene Maxwell

Secretary: Roy Maxwell Watermaster: Ron Shurtleff

102 North Main Street Payette, Idaho 83661

Phone: 208-624-4465 Fax: 208-642-1042

E-Mail: waterdist 65@srvinet.com

2016 Annual Meeting

Date:

January 12, 2016

Time:

1:00 p.m.

Location:

USDA Service Center, 1805 Highway 16, Emmett, Idaho

Attending:

Fred Coburn, Marcia Herr, Steve Spencer, Ron Mio, John Hartman, Burl Haines, Dyke Nagasaka, Norm Collinsworth, Rick York, Dan Surmeier, Chris, Kelsey, Susan Vogel, Roy Maxwell, De Burr, Ken Mineard, Doyle Fackler, Chad Henggeler, Joe Walker, Gail Springer, Angela Saner, Jay Saner, William Walker, Megan Wells, Jim Standley, Marc Shigeta, Marc Haws, Betty Knox,

Recording Secretary, and Watermaster, Ron Shurtleff

Guests:

Dan Stanaway, Idaho Department of Water Resources, Kurt Folke, Quest CPA. P.C., Brian Sauer, US Bureau of Reclamation, Lanie Paquin, US Bureau of Reclamation, Jim Taylor, US Bureau of Reclamation and Roland Springer, Snake River Area Manager, US Bureau of Reclamation

Welcome:

Chairman Ron Mio called the meeting to order and thanked everyone for attending. Ron then suggested that we go around the room and state our name and what entity each person is representing.

Minutes:

Chairman Mio then directed everyone to the minutes of the previous Annual Meeting which started on page 1 of the meeting packet. Ron asked everyone to read through those minutes of the previous meeting in preparation for their approval. A few misspellings and typographical errors were identified, but no errors of material significance were pointed out. Mr. Dan Surmeier then moved to approve the Annual Minutes of January 12, 2015. Mr. Chad Henggeler seconded the motion, and the motion carried.

Audit

Report:

Chairman Mio introduced Mr. Kurt Folke, from the Quest Accounting Firm who had performed the Annual Audit for the water district. Mr. Folke stated that the audit is for the recently completed water year 2015.

Mr. Folke directed everyone to page 15 of the handout which contained a portion of his report titled, Budgetary Comparison Schedule- General Fund. Mr. Folke reported the district entered 2015 with Fund Balances of \$372,259, and ended the year with a balance of \$421,764. This was caused by bringing in more administration fees than expected and having expenses at a lower level than expected. He said this is a good thing and pointed out the water district had experienced a net gain in funds of \$49,505. The expenditures from last year did not include the need for an auto purchase, and the funding for IWUA Flow

Coalition was not requested in 2015. Mr. Folke noted the Water District had funded several Cost Share improvement projects during 2015 and had reimbursed 50% of the cost to all qualifying projects.

Kurt said he had been asked if it is legal for an entity like the Water District to set aside monies from one year to the next in order to accumulate sufficient funds to complete large projects. He stated that it is legal, and other state entities use this type of procedure to accomplish projects that are too large to fit in one year's budget.

Mr. Folke reported this years audited had been performed in accordance with the auditing standards generally accepted in the United States of America and the standards applicable to financial audits contained in Government Auditing Standards issued by the Comptroller General. Mr. Folke further reported the district appears to be functioning as it should, and is serving the water users well. The district is operating in accordance with its resolutions, as well as the directions from the Advisory Board. The financial accounting is being performed in accordance with generally accepted financial accounting methods. Mr. Folke thanked everyone for their attention and asked if anyone had any questions pertaining to the audit. Seeing no questions Chairman Mio asked if the members were ready to approve the financial statements of the district. Doyle Fackler moved and Marc Haws seconded, to accept the 2015 Audited Financial Report as presented by Mr. Kurt Folke, the motion carried.

B.O.R Update:

Chairman Mio introduced Roland Springer the new Snake River Area Manager from the Bureau of Reclamation. Mr. Springer noted that his predecessor, Mr. Jerrold Gregg has retired after 43 years of service to the Bureau of Reclamation, and now he, has been chosen to fill Mr. Gregg's position.

Mr. Springer shared a little of his background in regard to farming, his work with canals and water systems, and his degree in civil engineering. He made reference to his time spent in Washington D.C working for the Bureau. Mr. Springer Introduced his Staff members that were in attendance: Lanie Paguin, Deputy Area Manager, Jim Taylor, the Environmental Director, and Brian Sauer, Conservation and Operations Specialist, Mr. Springer also reported on others serving the Bureau, Salina Moore, serving as Project Manager Group Manager, Jennifer Gimbal, serving as Principal Deputy, David Palumbo, serving as the Reginal Director for the Bureau.

Mr. Springer went over the 2016 Budget for the Bureau set at \$318 million dollars; the first item on the list is the Power Plants, item two, Endangered Species Act, and item three, Fish and Wildlife with the Bull Trout Monitoring Program and the Yellow Bill Cuckoo, Snake River Habitat as current wildlife concerns. Mr. Springer went on to report, at Black Canyon Dam, the heating and ventilation system has been upgraded. Also at Black Canyon Dam, the Bureau is in the process of conducting a switch yard replacement and a new trash rack



installation with a mechanical cleaning system. The addition of a third generation turbine continues to be to part of their upgrade plans as well. Mr. Springer reported a project to increase the height of Anderson Ranch Dam on the Boise River, is also being considered.

Mr. Springer thanked everyone for their attention and asked if there were any questions.

Chairman Mio thanked Mr. Springer, for his report and congratulated him on his new position as Snake River Area Manager.

Brian Sauer USBR:

Chairman Mio introduced Mr. Brian Sauer, Conservation and Operations Specialist, for the Bureau of Reclamation.

Mr. Sauer started his presentation with a runoff comparison between the 2014 and 2015 years January through July. He reported in 2014 the Payette Basin produced 2,025,000 acre-feet which is 109% of normal. Then in 2015, 1,390,000 acre-feet was produced which is equal to only 75% of normal. Currently in 2016 we are expected to see 1,849,000 acre-feet of production through the period if conditions remain close to normal. Mr. Sauer displayed a comparison of the Snotel sites for the years from 2013 to the present.

Mr. Sauer noted that in 2015 runoff at the Horseshoe Bend gage hit its seasonal peak flow during the month of February, and by June had dropped well below the usual average. He demonstrated this with line charts. He moved on to Cascade Reservoir. Mr. Sauer stated that Cascade reached a full condition in May and drafting of the reservoir began a month earlier than normal. Brian displayed a chart from a weather station in McCall and noted that last year's temperatures were well above normal from February onward causing a lack of low elevation snowpack. He also noted the total precipitation at that station was actually above normal for the season but the warm temperatures did not allow it to stay on the mountains. Mr. Sauer devoted several slides depicting how the snow water equivalent reached its season high of 87% of normal, then how we lost the snow in March and ended the month with only 50% of the usual snowpack.

Mr. Sauer shifted to the current year and reported, today we have 58% of a full condition in the Payette Reservoirs and the Boise is sitting at 39% of normal. Projected runoff, January through July is forecast at 117%, with inflows to Cascade at 113% of Normal and to Deadwood 117%. Brian reported most Snotel sites are above normal for this time of year. He also noted that there is still a lot of time for conditions to change so it remains a little too early to tell what kind of a water year 2016 might bring.

Mr. Sauer mentioned the Bureau of Reclamation's WaterSMART Water & Energy Efficiency Grants program and encouraged everyone to look into the opportunities they offer.

He also reported on the Pacific Northwest Region Water Conservation Field Services Program which offer 50% cost sharing grants for smaller projects with a maximum award of \$25,000. He invited interested persons to visit www.grants.gov and reported that applications must be submitted by February 18, 2016.

Daniel Stanaway IDWR:

Chairman Mio introduced Mr. Dan Stanaway, Technical Hydrologist, from the Department of Water Resources.

Mr. Stanaway handed out packets titled, "2015 Payette Irrigation Year in Review". Mr. Stanaway summarized the year by stating; we did get our reservoirs filled, even though the snowpack was well below normal. The early season melt reduced the amount of natural flow available for irrigation. The Day of Allocation came very early in 2015, on June the15th. And as a result, storage use was well above normal, and the year ended with less than average carryover storage. Mr. Stanaway displayed charts of the snow water equivalent for 2015 in comparison to the 30 year median and the two preceding years. He also displayed natural flow and annual flow charts to demonstrate how 2015 turned out to be a very short water year.

Mr. Stanaway talked about the evaporation effect on the reservoirs and because the day of allocation was so much earlier in 2015, the exposure to evaporation loss was greatly extended. This consequently caused above average evaporation losses for the year.

Mr. Stanaway explained the Storage Reconciliation is a comparison between the results of the Computer Model, vs the Actual amount of water remaining in the Reservoir system. The difference between the model and the physical content should range between 0 and 10,000 acre-feet for a system the size of the Payette. Mr. Stanaway pointed out that according to our models the maximum amount of fill during the 2015 season was 879,498 acre-feet, this includes the reservoir fill which occurred late in the irrigation season. The total storage passing Letha was 187,256 acre-feet and total storage used was 472,717acre-feet. The Accounting Model indicates there is a current storage volume of 406,782 acre feet, whereas the actual reservoir content is 1,230 feet less, reading 405,552 acre feet. Dan commented this is a very small error and well within the allowable averaging error range.

Mr. Stanaway continued by saying as of January 11th the Snotel sites range between 111% and 171% of normal for the Payette. He stated the 6-10 day forecast prediction indicates wet conditions are likely, which is a positive indication for the Basin. Dan concluded and asked if there were any questions.

Water Master

Report:

Chairman Mio asked Water Master Ron Shurtleff to give his 2015 Water Master Report.

Watermaster Shurtleff started by pointing out the differences in the last few years. He reported, that in a span of only four years the Payette System has experienced the latest day of allocation, July 31, 2011 and the earliest day of allocation, which occurred on June 15th of this year. These are the latest and earliest extremes since water accounting has been conducted to the Payette Basin.

Ron continued his report with the actual Storage use numbers by entity and the reduction in carryover caused by the short water year. He also displayed the reduction in flow augmentation assignments from the irrigators. Ron summarized the season by stating the irrigators protected themselves with reduced flow augmentation commitments. The irrigators experienced increased storage usage which in turn caused reduced carryover volumes for next year. Also the basin is facing a bigger challenge to get the reservoir system filled for this 2016 season.

Ron continued by reporting on the District's Cost Share Program at the usual budget amount of \$100,000. The budget also offered an additional \$3,000 for water quality projects. He displayed the list of projects and then showed photos of each project and gave a brief explanation of what each project is intended to accomplish.

Budget Committee:

Chairman Mio turned the floor to Dan Surmeier, Budget Committee Chairman.

Mr. Surmeier reported, the committee had met and prepared the budget which is displayed on page 38 of the meeting packets. He said there were very few changes to this year's budget from the previous year. He noted they did give the Watermaster an increase in pay of 2.4% and the resulting payroll cost that accompany the change. He then asked Watermaster Shurtleff to point out any changes that he may be overlooking. Ron noted a reduction to the Professional Fees item budget which was reduced by \$2,000, and the Idaho Water Users Coalition Dues Budget that was reduced by \$2,500. Ron further explained the budget committee had raised the Cost Share Infrastructure budget item to \$125,000, an increase of \$25,000. Then when the Budget Committee presented the proposal to the Advisory Board, the Board suggested an additional increasing to the Infrastructure item, raising it to \$134,000 this was to accommodate all the applications that have been received to date. After some discussion, **Jim** Standley moved to accept the budget as presented on page 38 and attachment it to the Resolutions as Exhibit A, with a recommendation for approval as the 2016 budget. Doyle Falkner seconded the motion, and the motion carried.

Nomination Committee:

Chairman Mio asked Dan Surmeier for the Nominations Committee Report.

Committee Chairman Surmeier had everyone turn to page 39 of the packets to view the prepared list of Advisory Board Members, Advisory Board Officers, and

Nominations and Budget Committee Members for the 2016 season. Mr. Surmeier pointed out the change in officers for this year and reported Darlene Maxwell is nominated for Chairman/Treasure, Roy Maxwell for Vice Chairman, and Wayne Martin is nominated for Secretary. He stated the Advisory Board member list has been updated and nominated as presented on page 39. Dan also stated the Budget and Nomination Committee, is listed unchanged from the previous year. He then asked if there were any other nominations. Roy Maxwell then stated that Black Canyon Irrigation District would like to nominate John Hartman as an alternate to the members that represent their district on the Advisory Board. Chad Henggeler moved to add Mr. John Hartman to Black Canyon Irrigation District's members as an alternate and to accept the amended nominations list to be attached to the Resolutions as Attachment B. and to do this with a recommendation for approval as the Water District Advisory Board and Officers. Jim Standley seconded the motion and the motion carried.

Adoption Resolutions:

Chairman Mio suggested approving all resolutions, 1 through 15 with one motions but asked Ron Shurtleff to read through each one so everyone would understand the Resolutions. After discussing the list of resolutions it was decided that Resolution 11 which sets the mileage compensation allowance at \$0.45 per mile, should be updated to reflect the current government allowable rate of \$0.575 per mile. John Hartman moved to approve an increase from \$0.45 per mile to the suggested \$0.575 per mile. De Burr seconded the motion, and the motion carried.

Dan Surmeier moved to approve all Resolutions 1 through 15 as amended. Marc Haws seconded the motion, and the motion carried

PCSWCD Request:

Chairman Mio introduced Ms. Jo Anne Smith, Chairman of the Payette Soil and Water Conservation District. Ms. Smith explained the purpose of the Soil and Water Conservation District and stated that she is asking for financial support to the district and their programs. She mentioned the Water District No. 65 has supported their programs in the past and she is again asking for continued financial support. Ms. Smith stated the Conservation District is holding their 7th Annual Soil Health Symposium on Thursday, February 18, 2016 and invited everyone to attend. Chad Henggeler moved to approve financial support for the Soil and Water Conservation District in the amount of \$500 for the 2016 year. Marc Haws seconded the motion, and the motion carried with one apposing vote.

Set 2017Annual Meeting Date:

Chairman Mio stated it is time to set the date and time of next year's Annual Meeting. He further stated it has been suggested to set it for Tuesday, January 17, 2017 at 1:00 PM at this same location. Marc Haws moved, and Dan Surmeier seconded to set the meeting for January 17, 2017 at 1:00 PM in the USDA Service Center, 1805 Highway 16 Emmett, ID. The motion carried.

Adjournment:	Chairman Mio welcomed the new officers into everyone for their support during his years in o other business that should come before this annual come before the annual come before the same of the come of the	office. He then asked if there is any
	declared the meeting adjourned. Respectfully Submitted	
	Ron Mio, Chairman	Betty Knox, Recording Secretary

WATERMASTER REQUIREMENT SHEET

WATER DISTRICT: 65

2016

DATE/TIME OF ANNUAL MEETING: January 12, 2016

PLACE OF MEETING: USIDA Service Center

WATE	RMASTER: Ron Shurter	ASSISTANT WATERMASTER:	
ADDRE	ESS:	ADDRESS:	
	1112-4465-CAFFICE	augus.	
PHON	642-0230-Cell	PHONE:	
OTHER	::642-4465-64Fice 642-0230-Cell ::WD65@Srivinet.com 65	OTHER:	
SECRE	TARY/TREASURER: Waterdistrict 65@	CHAIRMAN	
ADDRI		ADDRESS:	
PHON	E:	PHONE:	
OTHER	R:	OTHER:	
	SENT		
CERTIFI	CATE OF APPOINTMENT		
	WATERMASTER		
	ASSISTANT WATERMASTER		
	SECRETARY/TREASURER		
	SECRETARY) TREASURER		
	DAILEY RECORD BOOKS & INTSTRUCTIONS		
-	RECEIVED		
	ANNUAL MEETING MINUTES		
,	ADOPTED BUDGET		
	OATH(S)		
	o WATERMASTER		
	o ASSISTANT WATERMASTER		
	o SECRETARY/TREASURER		
	WATERMASTER REPORT		
	DAILEY RECORD BOOKS		

Annual Water District Meeting Checklist

Per Idaho Code Title 42 Chapter 6 (Distribution of Water Among Appropriators), annual water district meetings must include (at a minimum) the actions listed below.

IDWR wants to ensure each water district is meeting these minimum standards. Please return this completed checklist to the appropriate IDWR regional office with the annual meeting minutes (this list does not replace meeting minutes) *or* ensure that all of these actions are clearly addressed in the meeting minutes.

Water District Number and Name:	RECEIVED
Water District No 65 Payette River Basin	JUN 3 0 2016 WATER RESOURCES WESTERN REGION
Meeting Date:	
January 12, 2016	
 ☑ Election of meeting chairman and secretary ☑ Election of water district watermaster ☑ Election of water district assistant watermaster(s) (o ☑ Election of water district secretary/treasurer (optional ☑ Approval of adopted budget ☑ Next year's meeting date, location, and time ☑ January 17, 2017 USDA Service Center, 1805 Highway 	al)
By signing below I verify that all required actions have been annual meeting	en addressed at the water district
Completed by:	
For Shutleff WATERMOSTER	_
Water District Representative	

Payette River Basin, State of Idaho Water District No. 65

Chairman: Ron Mio

Vice Chairman: Darlene Maxwell

Secretary: Roy Maxwell Watermaster: Ron Shurtleff 102 North Main Street Payette, Idaho 83661 Phone: 208-624-4465 Fax: 208-642-1042

E-Mail: waterdist 65@srvinet.com

2016 Annual Meeting

Date:

January 12, 2016

Time:

1:00 p.m.

Location:

USDA Service Center, 1805 Highway 16, Emmett, Idaho

Attending:

Fred Coburn, Marcia Herr, Steve Spencer, Ron Mio, John Hartman, Burl Haines, Dyke Nagasaka, Norm Collinsworth, Rick York, Dan Surmeier, Chris, Kelsey, Susan Vogel, Roy Maxwell, De Burr, Ken Mineard, Doyle Fackler, Chad Henggeler, Joe Walker, Gail Springer, Angela Saner, Jay Saner, William Walker, Megan Wells, Jim Standley, Marc Shigeta, Marc Haws, Betty Knox,

Recording Secretary, and Watermaster, Ron Shurtleff

Guests:

Dan Stanaway, Idaho Department of Water Resources, Kurt Folke, Quest CPA. P.C., Brian Sauer, US Bureau of Reclamation, Lanie Paquin, US Bureau of Reclamation, Jim Taylor, US Bureau of Reclamation and Roland Springer, Snake River Area Manager, US Bureau of Reclamation

Welcome:

Chairman Ron Mio called the meeting to order and thanked everyone for attending. Ron then suggested that we go around the room and state our name and what entity each person is representing.

Minutes:

Chairman Mio then directed everyone to the minutes of the previous Annual Meeting which started on page 1 of the meeting packet. Ron asked everyone to read through those minutes of the previous meeting in preparation for their approval. A few misspellings and typographical errors were identified, but no errors of material significance were pointed out. Mr. Dan Surmeier then moved to approve the Annual Minutes of January 12, 2015. Mr. Chad Henggeler seconded the motion, and the motion carried.

Audit Report:

Chairman Mio introduced Mr. Kurt Folke, from the Quest Accounting Firm who had performed the Annual Audit for the water district. Mr. Folke stated that the audit is for the recently completed water year 2015.

Mr. Folke directed everyone to page 15 of the handout which contained a portion of his report titled, Budgetary Comparison Schedule- General Fund. Mr. Folke reported the district entered 2015 with Fund Balances of \$372,259, and ended the year with a balance of \$421,764. This was caused by bringing in more administration fees than expected and having expenses at a lower level than expected. He said this is a good thing and pointed out the water district had experienced a net gain in funds of \$49,505. The expenditures from last year did not include the need for an auto purchase, and the funding for IWUA Flow

Coalition was not requested in 2015. Mr. Folke noted the Water District had funded several Cost Share improvement projects during 2015 and had reimbursed 50% of the cost to all qualifying projects.

Kurt said he had been asked if it is legal for an entity like the Water District to set aside monies from one year to the next in order to accumulate sufficient funds to complete large projects. He stated that it is legal, and other state entities use this type of procedure to accomplish projects that are too large to fit in one year's budget.

Mr. Folke reported this years audited had been performed in accordance with the auditing standards generally accepted in the United States of America and the standards applicable to financial audits contained in Government Auditing Standards issued by the Comptroller General. Mr. Folke further reported the district appears to be functioning as it should, and is serving the water users well. The district is operating in accordance with its resolutions, as well as the directions from the Advisory Board. The financial accounting is being performed in accordance with generally accepted financial accounting methods. Mr. Folke thanked everyone for their attention and asked if anyone had any questions pertaining to the audit. Seeing no questions Chairman Mio asked if the members were ready to approve the financial statements of the district. Doyle Fackler moved and Marc Haws seconded, to accept the 2015 Audited Financial Report as presented by Mr. Kurt Folke, the motion carried.

B.O.R Update:

Chairman Mio introduced Roland Springer the new Snake River Area Manager from the Bureau of Reclamation. Mr. Springer noted that his predecessor, Mr. Jerrold Gregg has retired after 43 years of service to the Bureau of Reclamation, and now he, has been chosen to fill Mr. Gregg's position.

Mr. Springer shared a little of his background in regard to farming, his work with canals and water systems, and his degree in civil engineering. He made reference to his time spent in Washington D.C working for the Bureau. Mr. Springer Introduced his Staff members that were in attendance: Lanie Paguin, Deputy Area Manager, Jim Taylor, the Environmental Director, and Brian Sauer, Conservation and Operations Specialist, Mr. Springer also reported on others serving the Bureau, Salina Moore, serving as Project Manager Group Manager, Jennifer Gimbal, serving as Principal Deputy, David Palumbo, serving as the Reginal Director for the Bureau.

Mr. Springer went over the 2016 Budget for the Bureau set at \$318 million dollars; the first item on the list is the Power Plants, item two, Endangered Species Act, and item three, Fish and Wildlife with the Bull Trout Monitoring Program and the Yellow Bill Cuckoo, Snake River Habitat as current wildlife concerns. Mr. Springer went on to report, at Black Canyon Dam, the heating and ventilation system has been upgraded. Also at Black Canyon Dam, the Bureau is in the process of conducting a switch yard replacement and a new trash rack

installation with a mechanical cleaning system. The addition of a third generation turbine continues to be to part of their upgrade plans as well. Mr. Springer reported a project to increase the height of Anderson Ranch Dam on the Boise River, is also being considered.

Mr. Springer thanked everyone for their attention and asked if there were any questions.

Chairman Mio thanked Mr. Springer, for his report and congratulated him on his new position as Snake River Area Manager.

Brian Sauer USBR:

Chairman Mio introduced Mr. Brian Sauer, Conservation and Operations Specialist, for the Bureau of Reclamation.

Mr. Sauer started his presentation with a runoff comparison between the 2014 and 2015 years January through July. He reported in 2014 the Payette Basin produced 2,025,000 acre-feet which is 109% of normal. Then in 2015, 1,390,000 acre-feet was produced which is equal to only 75% of normal. Currently in 2016 we are expected to see 1,849,000 acre-feet of production through the period if conditions remain close to normal. Mr. Sauer displayed a comparison of the Snotel sites for the years from 2013 to the present.

Mr. Sauer noted that in 2015 runoff at the Horseshoe Bend gage hit its seasonal peak flow during the month of February, and by June had dropped well below the usual average. He demonstrated this with line charts. He moved on to Cascade Reservoir. Mr. Sauer stated that Cascade reached a full condition in May and drafting of the reservoir began a month earlier than normal. Brian displayed a chart from a weather station in McCall and noted that last year's temperatures were well above normal from February onward causing a lack of low elevation snowpack. He also noted the total precipitation at that station was actually above normal for the season but the warm temperatures did not allow it to stay on the mountains. Mr. Sauer devoted several slides depicting how the snow water equivalent reached its season high of 87% of normal, then how we lost the snow in March and ended the month with only 50% of the usual snowpack.

Mr. Sauer shifted to the current year and reported, today we have 58% of a full condition in the Payette Reservoirs and the Boise is sitting at 39% of normal. Projected runoff, January through July is forecast at 117%, with inflows to Cascade at 113% of Normal and to Deadwood 117%. Brian reported most Snotel sites are above normal for this time of year. He also noted that there is still a lot of time for conditions to change so it remains a little too early to tell what kind of a water year 2016 might bring.

Mr. Sauer mentioned the Bureau of Reclamation's WaterSMART Water & Energy Efficiency Grants program and encouraged everyone to look into the opportunities they offer.

He also reported on the Pacific Northwest Region Water Conservation Field Services Program which offer 50% cost sharing grants for smaller projects with a maximum award of \$25,000. He invited interested persons to visit www.grants.gov and reported that applications must be submitted by February 18, 2016.

Daniel Stanaway IDWR:

Chairman Mio introduced Mr. Dan Stanaway, Technical Hydrologist, from the Department of Water Resources.

Mr. Stanaway handed out packets titled, "2015 Payette Irrigation Year in Review". Mr. Stanaway summarized the year by stating; we did get our reservoirs filled, even though the snowpack was well below normal. The early season melt reduced the amount of natural flow available for irrigation. The Day of Allocation came very early in 2015, on June the15th. And as a result, storage use was well above normal, and the year ended with less than average carryover storage. Mr. Stanaway displayed charts of the snow water equivalent for 2015 in comparison to the 30 year median and the two preceding years. He also displayed natural flow and annual flow charts to demonstrate how 2015 turned out to be a very short water year.

Mr. Stanaway talked about the evaporation effect on the reservoirs and because the day of allocation was so much earlier in 2015, the exposure to evaporation loss was greatly extended. This consequently caused above average evaporation losses for the year.

Mr. Stanaway explained the Storage Reconciliation is a comparison between the results of the Computer Model, vs the Actual amount of water remaining in the Reservoir system. The difference between the model and the physical content should range between 0 and 10,000 acre-feet for a system the size of the Payette. Mr. Stanaway pointed out that according to our models the maximum amount of fill during the 2015 season was 879,498 acre-feet, this includes the reservoir fill which occurred late in the irrigation season. The total storage passing Letha was 187,256 acre-feet and total storage used was 472,717acre-feet. The Accounting Model indicates there is a current storage volume of 406,782 acre feet, whereas the actual reservoir content is 1,230 feet less, reading 405,552 acre feet. Dan commented this is a very small error and well within the allowable averaging error range.

Mr. Stanaway continued by saying as of January 11th the Snotel sites range between 111% and 171% of normal for the Payette. He stated the 6-10 day forecast prediction indicates wet conditions are likely, which is a positive indication for the Basin. Dan concluded and asked if there were any questions.

Water Master

Report:

Chairman Mio asked Water Master Ron Shurtleff to give his 2015 Water Master Report.

Watermaster Shurtleff started by pointing out the differences in the last few years. He reported, that in a span of only four years the Payette System has experienced the latest day of allocation, July 31, 2011 and the earliest day of allocation, which occurred on June 15th of this year. These are the latest and earliest extremes since water accounting has been conducted to the Payette Basin.

Ron continued his report with the actual Storage use numbers by entity and the reduction in carryover caused by the short water year. He also displayed the reduction in flow augmentation assignments from the irrigators. Ron summarized the season by stating the irrigators protected themselves with reduced flow augmentation commitments. The irrigators experienced increased storage usage which in turn caused reduced carryover volumes for next year. Also the basin is facing a bigger challenge to get the reservoir system filled for this 2016 season.

Ron continued by reporting on the District's Cost Share Program at the usual budget amount of \$100,000. The budget also offered an additional \$3,000 for water quality projects. He displayed the list of projects and then showed photos of each project and gave a brief explanation of what each project is intended to accomplish.

Budget Committee:

Chairman Mio turned the floor to Dan Surmeier, Budget Committee Chairman.

Mr. Surmeier reported, the committee had met and prepared the budget which is displayed on page 38 of the meeting packets. He said there were very few changes to this year's budget from the previous year. He noted they did give the Watermaster an increase in pay of 2.4% and the resulting payroll cost that accompany the change. He then asked Watermaster Shurtleff to point out any changes that he may be overlooking. Ron noted a reduction to the Professional Fees item budget which was reduced by \$2,000, and the Idaho Water Users Coalition Dues Budget that was reduced by \$2,500. Ron further explained the budget committee had raised the Cost Share Infrastructure budget item to \$125,000, an increase of \$25,000. Then when the Budget Committee presented the proposal to the Advisory Board, the Board suggested an additional increasing to the Infrastructure item, raising it to \$134,000 this was to accommodate all the applications that have been received to date. After some discussion, **Jim** Standley moved to accept the budget as presented on page 38 and attachment it to the Resolutions as Exhibit A, with a recommendation for approval as the 2016 budget. Doyle Falkner seconded the motion, and the motion carried.

Nomination Committee:

Chairman Mio asked Dan Surmeier for the Nominations Committee Report.

Committee Chairman Surmeier had everyone turn to page 39 of the packets to view the prepared list of Advisory Board Members, Advisory Board Officers, and

Nominations and Budget Committee Members for the 2016 season. Mr. Surmeier pointed out the change in officers for this year and reported Darlene Maxwell is nominated for Chairman/Treasure, Roy Maxwell for Vice Chairman, and Wayne Martin is nominated for Secretary. He stated the Advisory Board member list has been updated and nominated as presented on page 39. Dan also stated the Budget and Nomination Committee, is listed unchanged from the previous year. He then asked if there were any other nominations. Roy Maxwell then stated that Black Canyon Irrigation District would like to nominate John Hartman as an alternate to the members that represent their district on the Advisory Board. Chad Henggeler moved to add Mr. John Hartman to Black Canyon Irrigation District's members as an alternate and to accept the amended nominations list to be attached to the Resolutions as Attachment B. and to do this with a recommendation for approval as the Water District Advisory Board and Officers. Jim Standley seconded the motion and the motion carried.

Adoption Resolutions:

Chairman Mio suggested approving all resolutions, 1 through 15 with one motions but asked Ron Shurtleff to read through each one so everyone would understand the Resolutions. After discussing the list of resolutions it was decided that Resolution 11 which sets the mileage compensation allowance at \$0.45 per mile, should be updated to reflect the current government allowable rate of \$0.575 per mile. John Hartman moved to approve an increase from \$0.45 per mile to the suggested \$0.575 per mile. De Burr seconded the motion, and the motion carried.

Dan Surmeier moved to approve all Resolutions 1 through 15 as amended. Marc Haws seconded the motion, and the motion carried

PCSWCD Request:

Chairman Mio introduced Ms. Jo Anne Smith, Chairman of the Payette Soil and Water Conservation District. Ms. Smith explained the purpose of the Soil and Water Conservation District and stated that she is asking for financial support to the district and their programs. She mentioned the Water District No. 65 has supported their programs in the past and she is again asking for continued financial support. Ms. Smith stated the Conservation District is holding their 7th Annual Soil Health Symposium on Thursday, February 18, 2016 and invited everyone to attend. Chad Henggeler moved to approve financial support for the Soil and Water Conservation District in the amount of \$500 for the 2016 year. Marc Haws seconded the motion, and the motion carried with one apposing vote.

Set 2017Annual Meeting Date:

Chairman Mio stated it is time to set the date and time of next year's Annual Meeting. He further stated it has been suggested to set it for Tuesday, January 17, 2017 at 1:00 PM at this same location. Marc Haws moved, and Dan Surmeier seconded to set the meeting for January 17, 2017 at 1:00 PM in the USDA Service Center, 1805 Highway 16 Emmett, ID. The motion carried.

Adjournment:	Chairman Mio welcomed the new officers into their positions and thanked everyone for their support during his years in office. He then asked if there is ar other business that should come before this annual meeting. Hearing none, he declared the meeting adjourned.		
	Respectfully Submitted		
	Ron Mio, Chairman	Betty Knox, Recording Secretary	





State of Idaho

DEC 0 4 2015

DEPARTMENT OF WATER RESOURCES

WATER RESOURCES WESTERN REGION

Western Region • 2735 Airport Way • Boise, Idaho 83705-5082
Phone: (208) 334-2190 • Fax: (208) 334-2348 • Website: www.idwr.idaho.gov

C.L. "BUTCH" OTTER Governor GARY SPACKMAN
Director

To: 65 Payette River From: Rachel Neely Date: November 25, 2015

Re: Annual Water District Meeting Information Form

Please complete this annual water district meeting information form and return it to IDWR (contact information below). Upon receipt of the completed form, IDWR sends meeting notices to each water user and interested party in the district. Notices must be mailed no later than three weeks prior to the meeting day. Therefore, to provide IDWR adequate time to create and mail the notices, please return the completed form to IDWR by as soon as possible or no later than four weeks before the meeting day.

Meeting Location	
Facility Name USDA Service Center	tania matamatan atau atau atau atau atau atau atau
Room Name/Number <u>conference</u> Room	
Street Address 1805 Highway 16	
City Emmett, Idaho	
Meeting Time/Day	
Date (month, day, year) JANUARY 12, 2016	
Date (month, day, year) JANUARY 12, 2016 Day of Week Tursday	
Time	
Ron Shnotleff WATER,	master
Signature, Water District Representative Title	
208-642-4465 office 208-642-0	230 cell
Representative Phone Number	
WD65@SEVINET.COM OR . WATERdist 65 @	DSRVINET. COM
Representative Email Address	

Return this form via mail, fax, or email, attention Rachel Neely-Western Region:

Mail

2735 Airport Way Boise, ID 83705-5082

Fax

(208)334-2348

Email

Rachel.Neely@idwr.idaho.gov

SCANNED JAN 0 7 2016

Neely, Rachel

From: Sent: Ron Shurtleff [waterdist65@srvinet.com] Thursday, December 03, 2015 5:00 PM

To:

Neely, Rachel

Subject:

, Water District 65 Annual Meeting, information form

Attachments:

IDWRinformationformWD65.pdf

Categories:

Water Districts

Rachel,

Attached please find the information form for the Water District No. 65. I will edit the mailing list, and get it to you as soon as possible.

Thanks,

Ron Shurtleff

Water District No. 65 102 N. Main Payette, ID 83661 Phone: 208-642-4465 Fax:208-642-1042 Cell:208-642-0230

GARY & CATHY SMITH	SMITH		1101 E IDAHO	EMMETT ID 83617
JOHNSON E SMITH	SMITH J		617 AIRPORT RD	EMMETT ID 83617
ERIC SOITO	SOITO		488 MCAULIFFE AVE	EMMETT ID 83617
MARTY J ST GERMAIN	ST GERMAIN		PO BOX 971	EMMETT ID 83617
JIM AND CARLA STANDLEY	STANDLEY		3527 PIONEER	EMMETT ID 83617
STATE OF IDAHO	STATE		PO BOX 25	BOISE ID 83707
ROBERT H STEINEBACH	STEINEBACH		1077 AIRPORT RD	EMMETT ID 83617
STEWART DITCH CO	STEWART		6500 HWY 52	NEW PLYMOUTH ID 83655
J L STOUNE	STOUNE		5011 HWY 52	NEW PLYMOUTH ID 83655
T D ROCK INC	TD		2139 KILLEBREW DR	PAYETTE ID 83661
			10062 W FAIRVIEW AVE STE	
TAMERACK BAY CONDO ASSN			100	BOISE ID 83704
TODD TAYLOR	TAYLOR		9353 N HWY 52	HORSESHOE BEND ID 83629
CHARLES THOMPSON	THOMPSON		3885 N SADDLEMAN PL	EAGLE ID 83616
DHN H AND JUNE				
THORNTON	THORNTON		10 BROWNLEE RD	HORSESHOE BEND ID 83629
TWIN PINES RIVER RANCH	TWIN PINES		6874 FARIVIEW AVE	BOISE ID 83704
UNIMIN CORPORATION	UNIMIN		4601 CASCADE RD	EMMETT ID 83617
UNIMIN CORPORATION	UNIMIN		258 ELM ST	NEW CANAAN CT 06840
US FOREST SERVICE	US FOREST		1805 HWY 16 ROOM 5	EMMETT ID 83617
VALLEY VIEW HOA	VALLEY VIEW		PO BOX 1506	MCCALL ID 83638
KATHERINE S-VOGEŁ	VOGEL Chistopher X	elsey PO. Box 310	1033 LILAC LANE CARGITY,	EMMETT ID 83617 CAlifORNIA
J S WALKER	WALKER '	/	2555 TOMS CABIN RD	EMMETT ID 83617
STEVEN R WALLACE	WALLACE		3055 HONEY LANE	EMMETT ID 83617
JACK D WARD	WARD		1760 BANKS LOWMAN RD	GARDEN VALLEY ID 83622
JOHN C WASSON	WASSON		PO BOX 924	WILSON WY 83014
WILLIAM WEIDA	WEIDA		PO BOX 649	MCCALL ID 83638
DONALD C WHITE	WHITE		10075 GATFIELD RD	MONTOUR ID 83617
WHITETAIL CLUB & RESORT	WHITETAIL	SHORE LODGE	501 W LAKE	MCCALL ID 83638
IARK ALAN WILSON	WILSON		2133 KILLEBREW DR	PAYETTE ID 83661
RICHARD AND ROXANNE ZAMZOW TRUST	ZAMZOW		11555 THOMAS DR	BOISE ID 83709

NO 65

OWNER NAME	NAME SORT	ADDRESS1	ADDRESS2	City State Zip
WILLIAM ACORD	ACORD	ACORD RIVER RANCH	PO BOX 571856	SALT LAKE CITY UT 84157
J R ALLEN	ALLEN		2624 S INGLENOOK PL	MERIDIAN ID 83642
ALLIS PROPERTIES LP	ALLIS		3018 HILLCREST LN	BOISE ID 83705
WILBUR ANDREW	ANDREW		25529 HWY 30	CALDWELL ID 83605
MICHAEL W BAKER	BAKER		4201 W QUAIL RIDGE DR	BOISE ID 73703
ROY M BARNES	BARNES		2606 SUNSET DR	EMMETT ID 83617
HARRY BETTIS	BETTIS		PO BOX 7	EMMETT ID 83617
BLACK CANYON IRR DIST	BLACK CANYON		PO BOX 226	NOTUS ID 83656
BOISE CASCADE				
CORPORATION	BOISE CASCADE		1917 JACKSON ST	LAGRANDE OR 97850
BENJAMIN BOYD DAvid	BOYD Lutz		715 AIRPORT ROAD	EMMETT ID 83617
RICHARD L BRONSON	BRONSON		PO BOX 183	PAYETTE ID 83661
MES BRUCE	BRUCE		428 CASHMERE RD	BOISE ID 83702
REAU OF RECLAMATION	BUREAU		230 COLLINS RD	BOISE ID 83702-4520
WILLIAM BURT	BURT		7348 BLUFF RD	NEW PLYMOUTH ID 83655
DEON L CANADAY	CANADAY		10500 MAIN ST	MONTOUR ID 83617
CHEEHAOLE RANCH	CHEEHAOLE		PO BOX 98	EMMETT ID 83617
CITY OF FRUITLAND	CITY OF FRUITLAND		PO BOX 324	FRUITLAND ID 83619
CITY OF HORSESHOE BEND	CITY OF HORSESHOE		PO BOX 246	HORSESHOE BEND ID 83629
CITY OF MCCALL	CITY OF MCCALL		216 EAST PARK	MCCALL ID 83638
CITY OF PAYETTE	CITY OF PAYETTE		700 CENTER AVE	PAYETTE ID 83661
- EVA M CLEMMER	CLEMMER		3110 FULLER ROAD	EMMETT ID 83617
LARRY COELHO	COELHO		1800 W WOODS GULCH	EAGLE ID 83616
-GEORGE W COLE	COLE		15 SMITHS FERRY DR	CASCADE ID 83611
GEORGE COLWELL	COLWELL		3990 HWY 52	PAYETTE ID 83661
MARJORIE COOPER	COOPER		11433 LOWER BENCH	EMMETT ID 83617
DAVIS CATTLE COMPANY	DAVIS		19 WARM LAKE RD	CASCADE ID 83611
DEPARTMENT OF		DIVISION OF		
ANSPORTATION	DEPARTMENT	AERONAUTICS	PO BOX 7129	BOISE, ID 83707
ALLEN R DURR AND SYLVAN	EdGAR	MUTUAL CORR	12495 W. MUIR De.	83704
BEACH WS. Edgar	DETAR	MUTUAL CORP	PO BOX 1006	BOISE ID 83701
DIAMOND R ACRES	DIAMOND		5900 SWEET-OLA HWY	SWEET ID 83670
STEVE DOBSON	DOBSON		PO BOX 366	HORSESHOE BEND ID 83629
DOUBLE DIAMOND INC	DOUBLE		PO BOX 28	HORSESHOE BEND ID 83629
MARGARET DRAKE	DRAKE		308 PIONEER RD	HORSESHOE BEND ID 83629
ROBERT DRAKE	DRAKE R		PO BOX 22	HORSESHOE BEND ID 83629
EAGLE ISLAND FARMS DITCH	EAGLE ISLAND		3990 HWY 52	PAYETTE ID 83661
EMMETT IRR DIST	EMMETT IRR		222 E PARK	EMMETT ID 83617
ENTERPRISE DITCH COMPANY	ENTERPRISE		3740 COUNTY LINE RD	EMMETT ID 83617

			Ÿ.	ı
EPISCOPAL CHURCH IN	EDICCODAL		1858 W JUDITH LN	BOISE ID 83705
IDAHO INC	EPISCOPAL			
MABLE B EVANGELHO	EVANGELHO		2730 SUNRISE RIM	BOISE ID 83705
CLINTON H EVANS	EVANS		11 ELK SPRINGS RD	GARDEN VALLEY ID 83622
VIRGIL FAIRCHILD	FAIRCHILD		920 NW 11TH AVE	PAYETTE ID 83661
FARMERS COOPERATIVE IRR	5454550		100 NI MAINI	DAVETTE ID 82661
CO SANGUESTATES	FARMERS		102 N MAIN	PAYETTE ID 83661
FAUL RANCH ESTATES	FAUL		PO BOX 88	HORSESHOE BEND ID 83629
OWNERS ASSN INC		FOWLER PUMP	2990 HONEY LN 3750 Black CA	EMMETT ID 83617
RICHARD JUESCHKE MARTING	FOWLER WALKER	FOWLER FUMP	PO BOX 7928	BOISE ID 83707-9976
FREEDOM RANCH/US BANK	FREEDOM RANCH			SWEET ID 83670
HOWARD D FROST	FROST		PO BOX 99	
J C FRY	FRY		PO BOX 194	HORSESHOE BEND ID 83629
MIKE FRY	FRY M		57 PORTER CREEK RD	HORSESHOE BEND ID 83629
GER J FUHRMAN	FUHRMAN		1419JOHNSON ST	BOISE ID 83705
LOLA GATFIELD	GATFIELD	GATFIELD TRUST	10615 E GATFIELD RD	EMMETT ID 83617
GENE GORBET	GORBET		22 RIVER BLUFF LN	HORSESHOE BEND ID 83629
RON GRAVES JR	GRAVES	SIMPLOT CO	PO BOX 27	BOISE ID 83638
GENE M GRAY	GRAY		2393 WATTS LN	PAYETTE ID 83661
JERROLD D GREGG ROWLAND	GREGG Springer		230 COLLINS RD	BOISE ID 83702-4520
PAYETTE LAKE GROUP A	,			
WATER USERS	GROUP A		PO BOX 531	MCCALL ID 83638
ALVIN AND STELLA HADLEY	HADLEY		MONTOUR STAR ROUTE	EMMETT ID 83617
BYRL HAINES	HAINES		6793 BUTTE RD	NEW PLYMOUTH ID 83655
PAUL	GILBERT	D PAUL GILBERT	9825 N HWY 52	HORSESHOE BEND ID 83629
RON HART	HART		4669 SE 1ST AVE	NEW PLYMOUTH ID 83655
ELTINGE AND JOHN				
HASBROUCK	HASBROUCK		50 HASBROUCK LN	CASCADE ID 83611
D HEFFNER	HEFFNER		4811 MONTOUR RD	MONTOUR ID 83617
SYNTHIA HELMICH	HELMICH		9 MIKYLAR	HORSESHOE BEND ID 83629
ONALD HENDRICKSON	HENDRICIKSON		7188 BLUFF RD	NEW PLYMOUTH ID 83655
ROBERT HENGGELER	HENGGELER		5144 ELMORE RD	FRUITLAND ID 83619
HI DE HO TRAILER CLUB	HI DE HO		PO BOX 202	MERIDIAN ID 83680-0202
HIGHLAND LIVESTOCK &				
LAND COMPANY	HIGHLAND		PO BOX 488	EMMETT ID 83617
WILLIAM A HOLSTEIN	HOLSTEIN		11685 N HWY 52	HORSESHOE BEND ID 83629
HORSESHOE BEND HYDRO				
ELECTRIC CO	HORSESHOE		PO BOX 368	HORSESHOE BEND ID 83629
TINA MARIE HOVEN	HOVEN		PO BOX 300	GARDEN VALLEY ID 83622
THOMAS HOWELL	HOWELL		2111 COUNTY LN RD	EMMETT ID 83617-9201
BERRY D HOLLIS	HUGH BERRY		415 S 9TH	PAYETTE ID 83661
ROBERT J HUNTER	HUNTER		PO BOX 98	EMMETT ID 83617

IDAHO POWER CO	IDAHO POWER		PO BOX 70	BOISE ID 83707
IDAZONA LLC	IDAZONA		5202 S 40TH ST	PHOENIX AZ 85040
BOYD C AND DOLORES E JACKSON	JACKSON		2125 KILLEBREW DR	PAYETTE ID 83661
GEORGE JENSON	JENSON		5020 FREMONT	NEW PLYMOUTH ID 83655
ILENE JOHNSON	JOHNSON		950 N COLE RD	BOISE ID 83704
ESTATE OF PEARL KENNEDY	KENNEDY		PO BOX 337	CASCADE ID 82611
EVERT KIDNER	KIDNER		107 MOUNTAIN VIEW DR	HORSESHOE BEND ID 83629
JOHN AND KARON KIENITZ	KIENITZ		3512 SUNSET DR	EMMETT ID 83617
DALE KRAUSE	KRAUSE		2045 SW 2ND AVE	FRUITLAND ID 83619
GORDON R LANDERS	LANDERS		2783 TOMS CABIN RD	EMMETT ID 83617
TRACEY LANGLEY	LANGLEY		9152 WASHOE RD	PAYETTE ID 83661
HAZEL M LANHAM	LANHAM		9157 W CORY LANE	BOISE ID 83704
EX E LANHAM	LANHAM		848 JACKSON AVE	EMMETT ID 83617
ST CHANCE DITCH COMPANY	LAST CHANCE		PO BOX 428	EMMETT ID 83617
LETHA IRR & WATER CO	LETHA IRRIGATION		400 COSTON	BOISE ID 83712
JEAN R LICK	LICK		3233 E BLACK CANYON HWY	EMMETT ID 83617
GREG & LORI LINDSEY	LINDSEY		PO BOX 10	HORSESHOE BEND ID 83629
LOWER PAYETTE DITCH CO	LOWER PAYETTE		102 N MAIN	PAYETTE ID 83661
ANDY LOYST	LOYST		3001 ALTON DR	ST PETE BEACH FL 33706
LUCK M2 RANCH	LUCK		8960 W. DUCK LANE	GARDEN CITY ID 83714
M L INVESTMENT CO	M L INVENTMENT		PO BOX 27	BOISE ID 83707-0027
WILLIAM MAKI	MAKI		100 MAKI LN	MCCALL ID 83638
JOHN MASON	MASON		2424 SCHILLER RD	EMMETT ID 83617
BLAIN MAY	MAY		8029 DUTCH LN	PAYETTE ID 83661
KENNETH J MC KAY	MC KAY		53 GREAT HAMMOCK RD	OLD SAYBROOK CT 06475-200
FRANK MCBEE	MCBEE		1566 KATHY ST	EMMETT ID 83617
GEORGE D MCCELLAND	MCCELLAND		1905 NW 1ST AVE	FRUITLAND ID 83619
ON AND JUDY MCCONNEL	MCCONNEL		10040 GATFIELD RD	EMMETT ID 83617
ALVA MCCONNEL	MCCONNEL		9807 MAIN	MONTOUR ID 83617
MICHAEL MCEVOY	MCEVOY		10496 PURPLE SAGE RD	MIDDLETON ID 83644
TOM MEYER	MEYER		4982 HWY 52	HORSESHOE BEND ID 83629
MIKE MIHALKA	MIHALKA		11720 N HWY 52	HORSESHOE BEND ID 83629
MILLS MTN. VIEW RANCH	MILLS		PO BOX 597	GARDEN VALLEY ID 83622
MONTGOMERY TRUST	MONTGOMERY	John Cook 11980	11800 N HWY 52	HORSESHOE BEND ID 83629
MONTOUR FARMERS DITCH CO	MONTOUR	- CON- CHO 12 1110	10040 GATFIELD RD	EMMETT ID 83617
DON MILLER	NESBITT	NESBITT-MCFARLAND CANAL	1912 N 17TH ST	BOISE ID 83702
ANNA MARIE NEWELL	NEWELL		10770 N HWY 52	HORSESHOE BEND ID 83629

....

RAY NISSULA	NISSULA		PO BOX 472	CASCADE ID 83611-0472
NOBLE DITCH CO	NOBLE		102 N MAIN	PAYETTE ID 83661
MIKE NUZZO	NUZZO		9723 EDGE CT SMITHS FERRY	CASCADE ID 83611
DUANE PANCHERI	PANCHERI		4700 N CAN-ADA RD	STAR ID 83669
C. EUGENE PARKS	PARKS		4621 HANNA AVE	EMMETT ID 83617
PAYETTE COUNTY CLERK	PAYETTE COUNTY		1130 3RD AVE N RM 104	PAYETTE ID 83661
PAYETTE LAKES WATER TRUST	PAYETTE LAKES		348 WOODLANDER CT	EAGLE ID 83616
PAYETTE RIVER RANCH	PAYETTE RIVER	19	1114 VANDERDASSEN RD	EMMETT ID 83617
THOMAS F PENCE	PENCE		5433 BIG WILLOW RD	PAYETTE ID 83661
JAMES PETERSON	PETERSON		11725 N HWY 52	HORSESHOE BEND ID 83629
FRAZER PETERSON	PETERSON		2075 KILLEBREW DR	PAYETTE ID 83661
JIM & SUE PIERATT	PIERATT		10675 N HWY 52	HORSESHOE BEND ID 83629
LARRY PRINCE RIDGETOWER HOA	PRINCE		9229 PEBBLE BROOK LN	BOISE ID 83714
PROJECT PATCH	PROJECT		PO BOX 450	GARDEN VALLEY ID 83622
PINE TREE RANCH INC	PTR		33 SPRING GULCH RD	GARDEN VALLEY ID 83622
DAVID AND LINDA REAY	REAY		8 PINE PATCH RD	HORSESHOE BEND ID 83629
REED DITCH	REED DITCH		3740 COUNTY LINE RD	EMMETT ID 83617
MARILYN H REINIG	REINIG		9675 N HWY 52	HORSESHOE BEND ID 83629
MS THORENSON	RIO VISTA	RIO VISTA PROPERTY OWNERS ASSN INC	PO BOX 2669	MCCALL ID 83638
RIO VISTA PROPERTY ASSOCIATION	RIO VISTA		BOX 298	MCCALL ID 83638
RIVERS POINT PROPERTY ASSN	RIVERS POINT		35 CIRCLE DR	GARDEN VALLEY ID 83622
DOROTHY J ROGERS	ROGERS		913 DE WITT AVE	PAYETTE ID 83661
ROWLAND BROS.	ROWLAND		600 RIVER STREET	MCCALL ID 83638
DON RUMSEY	RUMSEY		PO BOX 28	HORSESHOE BEND ID 83629
JAMES T AND DONA SAAD	SAAD		2830 BOGUS BASIN RD	BOISE ID 83702
G SCHWARZ	SCHWARZ		1 DIXIE LN	PAYETTE ID 83661
J B SCOTT	SCOTT		PO BOX 942	MCCALL Id 83638
JONI D SHEPHERD	SHEPHERD		PO BOX 398	HORSESHOE BEND ID 83629
MARC SHIGETA	SHIGETA		6880 HOLLY AVE	NEW PLYMOUTH ID 83655
WSHOBEL JASON	SHOBEL BROMGARD		11710 NORTH HWY 52	HORSESHOE BEND ID 83629
CECIL SHURTLEFF	SHURTLEFF		12492 HILL RD	PAYETTE ID 83661
SIETZ DITCH	SIETZ		3800 W CENTRAL RD	EMMETT ID 83617
MYRLE & PAUL SILLER	SILLER		1111 JACKSON AVE	EMMETT ID 83617
J R SIMPLOT COMPANY	SIMPLOT		PO BOX 27	BOISE ID 83707
JOY SISLER	SISLER		4455 SUNSET DR	EMMETT ID 83617
SIDNEY E SMITH	SMITH		3792 W HOUSELAND CT	EAGLE ID 83616



State of Idaho DEPARTMENT OF WATER RESOURCES

Western Region • 2735 Airport Way • Boise, Idaho 83705-5082

Phone: (208) 334-2190 • Fax: (208) 334-2348 • Website: www.idwr.idaho.gov

C.L. "BUTCH" OTTER
Governor

GARY SPACKMAN Director

November 25, 2015

RON SHURTLEFF 102 N MAIN PAYETTE ID 83661

Dear Water District Secretary or Watermaster,

Enclosed are several documents related to the annual water district meeting.

- 1) Information form to provide the Idaho Department of Water Resources (IDWR) the date, time, and location of the next annual water district meeting. Please complete the meeting information form and return it to IDWR. Upon receipt of the completed form, IDWR will send a meeting notice to each water user and interested party in the district. Meeting notices must be mailed no later than three weeks before to the meeting date. Therefore, to provide IDWR adequate time to create and mail the notices, please return the completed form to IDWR as soon as possible or at least four weeks before the meeting dates.
- 2) List of water right owners within your district. Look over the list and mark any name or address changes or additions. An accurate review of the list will ensure all users and interested parties are informed of the meeting. Return the corrected list with the completed meeting information form.
- 3) **Annual Meeting Checklist.** Per Idaho Code Title 42 Chapter 6 (Distribution of Water Among Appropriators), annual water district meetings must include (at a minimum) the actions outlined on the checklist. Fill out this form during the meeting and return with the meeting minutes or ensure your meeting minutes describe each of these actions.

If you are no longer the water district secretary or watermaster, please forward this to the current secretary or watermaster or return this correspondence to IDWR as soon as possible.

If you or water users have any questions or concerns about the annual water district meeting or ownership/address changes, please contact Rachel Neely at (208)334-2190 or Rachel.Neely@idwr.idaho.gov.

Sincerely

Rachel Neely

Administrative Assistant

Enclosures